
Election Board Meeting 
October 18, 2018 

 

Commissioner Blair Zimmerman, Chairman, called the October 18, 2018 Election Board meeting 

to order at 10:12 AM.  Attending the meeting in addition to Commissioners Coder and Trader 

were Chief Clerk Jeff Marshall, Election Director Tina Kiger, Administrative Assistant of Elections 

Amie Nehls and members of the public and press.  

  

Meeting Minutes: 

Commissioner Archie Trader made the motion and Commissioner Dave Coder the second to 

accept the minutes from the May 3 and May 31, 2018 meeting.  Motion passed unanimously.    

 

Old Business: 

None 

 

New Business: 

It was determined that Chairman Zimmerman will swear in the Canvass Board on Friday, 

November 9, 2018 at 9:00 AM.  Director Kiger requested that Kristina Nicholls and Brad 

Hartman be appointed to the Canvass Board, in addition to Elections Department Clerk Rachel 

Gillispie and herself.  Administrative Assistant Amie Nehls will be on leave at this time.  

Commissioner Trader made the motion and Commissioner Coder the second to appoint the 

above mentioned employees to the Canvass Board.   

 

Ms. Kiger also mentioned that HAVA money has been approved and will be distributed to 

counties to be used for purchasing new voting machines.  The amount has yet to be 

determined.   

  

Announcements: 

Director Kiger made the following announcements: 

• Poll Worker Classes are October 22 and 23, 2018. 

• Logic and Accuracy Testing will be October 29, 2018 at 1:00 PM.  

• The last day to apply for absentee ballots is October 30, 2018 and the office will be open 

until 5:00pm. 

• The last day to return voted absentee ballots is November 2, 2018 and the office will be 

open until 5:00pm. 

• A sample machine will be available, in the Election Office, for anyone who would like to 

practice voting. 

• Election supplies will be distributed to the Judge of Elections on November 5, 2018. 



• The Municipal Election is November 6, 2018. 

• The Canvass of Votes Cast at the General Election will begin November 9, 2018. 

• At this point there have been 428 Absentee Ballots requested.   

 

Next Scheduled Meeting: 

To Be Announced 

 

Public Comment: 

None 

 

Recess: 

Commissioner Trader made the motion and Commissioner Coder the second to recess the 

meeting until the “call of the chair”. 

   

   

    Respectfully Submitted, 

 

      Amie Nehls 

      Administrative Assistant 

 

 


